
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Old Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 + www.pothc88.org  

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

MondayðThursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturday: 3:45 P.M.ð4:30 P.M.  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are celebrated on the second and last Sunday 

of each month at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish 

Office for more information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Come and pray with us!  
15th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

July 12, 2015  

Blessed be the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, who 

has blessed us in Christ with every spiritual blessing in 

the heavens, as he chose us in him, before the foundation of 

the world, to be holy and without blemish before him. 
Ephesians 1:3-4 
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We are here for you!  

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
Director of Religious Education 
 

Mrs. Connie Calabro 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Co-Coordinators of Parish Outreach 
 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Summer Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 2:30 PM  (closed 12:00-12:30 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Loretta Tarter 
Business Manager 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 
 

Mr. Salvatore Finocchiaro 
Coordinator of Youth Ministries 

PASTORAL TEAM  

PASTORAL STAFF  

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Edward Guise 
Mr. Gerald Farrell 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Elizabeth Shea  
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of July 12th, 9 AM Mass 

Mon.  Sue McConville (living) 

Tue.  James Pickel 

Wed.  Margaret Barbero 

Thu.  Gladys Doughty 

 

Saturday, July 18th, 5PM Mass  

Marie Guarino, Albert DeFilippis, Carmela & 

Michael Terranova, Ruth Schwarz McDowell 

 

Sunday, July 19th, 16th Sunday Ordinary Time 

8:00 AM People of the Parish 

9:30 AM Mary ñAngelò Bukofsky 

11:30 AM Matthew Falcone, John Eberhardt,   

    Ubaldo Filippetti, Katrin Colbert,   

    Rosemarie Cruz 

New Life  
in Christ  

Celebrants for Next Weekendôs Masses 

    July 18th/19th  

5:00 PM  Fr. Michael 

8:00 AM Fr. Michael 

9:30 AM Fr. Michael 

11:30AM Fr. Michael 

  Scripture Readings for July 19th  
  +  Jeremiah 23:1-6 

  +  Ephesians 2:13-18 

  +  Mark 6:30-34 

 

New Life  
in Christ  

 

Remembering our Sick - Please pray for those who are sick, their families and caregivers: 

Veronica Malley      John Talay 

Banns of Marriage - Second Time  
 
  Karen Marchisotto & Mario Ciliotta 
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The Fireflies Make it Official  
 by Father Michael 

  
  Although summer officially arrived a few weeks ago, somehow in my mind summer 
is not officially here until the fireflies make their appearance.  And, happily the 
evening hours are sprinkled with their little flashes of light.  Summer is here, enjoy.  
 
  Last week all the priests of the diocese received a letter from Bishop Murphy 
explaining a new diocesan policy regarding annulments.  The change in policy is that 
annulments will now be offered free of charge, with the exception of a $100 
application fee.  The annulment process is a bit complicated and it involves many 
steps, and there are many administrative costs that are part of a process.  The fee 
used to be $1,100; that fee is now waived.  I admit the annulment process is an 
involved process.  However, my experience throughout my years in ministry is that 
those who persevered and did all the necessary work, found it to be a very positive 
experience.  It helps to put closure on the previous marriage.  Individuals have often 
described it as deepening their connection to the church and strengthening their 
relationship with God.  I see this as one very positive step in welcoming people back 
to the church.  It is a wonderful gesture in the spirit of the Holy Father to help reach 
out to some who may feel alienated by the church.  Although all of the paperwork 
and procedures for an annulment are still done on a diocesan level, I am happy to 
discuss with anyone questions they may have.  Sometimes folks need a bit of 
encouragement or spiritual guidance during the process.  I am happy to offer that to 
anyone who may be interested.   
 
   We also received a letter regarding the Holy Fatherôs visit to New York on 
September 24th & 25th.  Pope Francis will only be in New York for about 36 hours.  
The one public event that is taking place is Mass at Madison Square Garden.  We 
have been notified that the Archdiocese of New York is responsible for ticket 
distribution for that Mass.  As of now, no announcements have been made in how 
tickets will be distributed.  While Madison Square Garden is big, it will only be able to 
handle a handful of those who would love to be present for that Mass.  I suspect the 
availability of tickets will be scarce.   
 
  This column is being written just as Vacation Bible School is starting.  A thousand 
thanks to the many, many helping hands who bring this program to life.  It is a labor 
of love, and we are blessed to have so many who are willing to help.   
 
   Evening Prayer on the Lawn begins this Thursday.  I hope you can make it.  See 
page 4 of this weekôs bulletin for more information.  



4 

EVENING PRAYER 

Evening Prayer on the Lawn 
 

Our first gathering is this 
Thursday, July 16 @7:00 PM 

On the lawn of the Parish House 

 
This weekõs theme: 

A Call to Discipleship 
Our Guest Speaker: 

Ms. Ellen Fox 
 
Our prayer time will be followed with hospitality.  Could you 
bring a summer treat or dessert? 
 

§ July 16 ï Those whose last name begins with A-L are asked to 
bring a snack. 

§ July 23 - Those whose last name begins with M-Z are asked to 
bring a snack. 

§ July 30 ï The Parish will provide the snack. 
§ The parish will provide beverages each night. 
§ There will be some seating available, but it 

would be helpful if you could bring a lawn 
chair. 

 
If possible, please park in the main parking lot and take the path 
through the woods, past the Community Garden to the house.  For 
those who would find the walk difficult, there is limited parking at the 
house.  (Use the driveway at #85 Nichols Road) 
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PARISH OUTREACH 

BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UP 
 

This weekend, volunteers will be in the Atrium to sign up blood donors.  
Our Annual Blood Drive will be held on Tuesday, July 28

th
, from 2:30 to 

8:15 pm.  Donors must be at least 16 years old (16 year olds will need 
parental permission) and weigh at least 110 pounds.  Your last blood 
donation must have been before June 2

nd
.   

 
Summer is a very critical time.  Your blood donation is more important than 
ever.  If it is possible for you to give the Gift of Life this year, please stop at 
the table in the Atrium and fill out an appointment card.  You never know, 
the life you save may be someone you know.   
 

Thank you! 
The Blood Drive Committee 

Parish Outreach would like to inform you that é 
 

The Stony Brook School of Dental Medicine is offering free dental screening, 

cleaning, fluoride treatment and sealants (if needed) to ages 1 - 17 on:  

 

Tuesday, August 25, 2015 from 2 - 6PM 

 

To schedule an appointment call:  

 631 - 632 - 8889 after August 3rd  

during the hours of 9AM - 5PM.  

 

A parent/legal guardian must come with the child.  

This is a one time event and will not establish any child 

as a patient of record at the Dental Care Center.  

Walk -ins will be accepted if time permits.  
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Parish Of The Holy Cross  

Blood Drive 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, July 28th, 2015 
2:30 pm ~ 8:15 pm 

Your donation will help save up to three lives.  
Our community hospitals need your help.  Please share this lifesaving gift!   

Thank you for caring!  

 
For more information or to make an appointment,  

please contact the office at POTHC@aol.com  265-2200 or 
 Barbara Rahilly 813-9175 

 

 
 

For questions regarding medical eligibility, call 1 -800-688-0900. 
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YOUTH MINISTRY 

 The Holy Cross Youth Group Summer Calendar!  

All youth (Grades 8 ð 12) are more than welcome to join the 

Youth Group in their fun-filled events this summer! :-)  

Sunday, July 19: The Youth Group will be celebrating an 

11:30AM Youth Mass together with the Core Band. After Mass, 

the Youth Group will be going to Tiki Action Park! We will be 

playing mini-golf, laser tag, arcade games, and go karting! We are 

all going to have a blast! We will be there 1 ð 3PM.  

Address: 1878 Middle Country Rd, Centereach, NY 11720 

Sunday, August 2:  The Youth Group Car Wash Fundraiser. The 

Youth Group will be washing cars to help support our upcoming 

events, Fall Retreat, and local charities. We will be washing cars at 

the Lakeside Auto Shop, around the corner from the church, 9 ð 

2PM. Pre-sale will take place at all Masses on July 18/19.         

Sunday, August 9: The Youth Group will be having a Beach Day! 

We will be meeting at Robert Moses Beach at 9AM for a nice, 

long, relaxing and fun-filled day! Pack a lunch; we will be there all 

day.    

All are welcomed to join the Youth Group in all of our events as we learn and grow closer to 

Christ! If you are interested in joining us, or if you have any questions, please let our Youth 

Minister, Sal Finocchiaro know at: HCyouthgroup@hotmail.com. 
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At  t his  special  time o f  year , let us  witness Christõs 

Resurrection by serving the poor and those in need .                  
 

Your gifts to the Catholic Ministries Appeal help us to provide:  
 

 

 

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

           
 
 

Please prayerfully consider a gift to the 2014 Catholic Ministries Appeal.  Thank You! 
" - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

  Make Checks Payable to:      Pledge:   $_________

  Catholic Ministries Appeal      Down Payment:   $_________ 

         Balance:  $_________ 

  Parish: _____________________    

Payment Plan: 

  Name:________________________    Ç Monthly  Ç Quarterly 
 

  Address:       Ç Annually  Ç Other 

 

  City, State, Zip:    
 

  Phone:___________________   Donor Signature: ______________________     Date: _____________ 

 

Please place in weekly collection basket or drop off at the Parish Office. 

 

SHELTER  
 

through  
affordable , safe 

housing for  seniors 
and people with 

disabilities . 

EDUCATION 

 
for  our 

Seminarians as 
they follow their 

calling to serve as 
Priests in our 

Diocese . 
 

INSPIRATION 

 
for  our young 

people so they can  
grow in their  faith 

through Youth, 
Young Adult, and 
Campus Ministry 

programs.  

   

By participating in the Catholic Ministries Appeal we are given 

the opportunity to proclaim the message of the Risen Lord.  

Parish of the Holy Cross - 176 

 
 

Could you imagine for a moment that because of an illness or loss of job you were having 

trouble feeding or sheltering yourself or your family?  A crisis can take many forms and 

strike in an instant.  The good news is that because of you, the Catholic Ministries Appeal 

provides the support necessary for our Parish Outreach and Catholic Charities programs to 

assist those in their time of greatest need.   
 

Every day, people in our community are helped because of support from funds raised through 

the Catholic Ministries AppealéDads like James.   James saw information about the Catholic 

Ministries Appeal at his local parish, and he knew he had to turn to the Church for help since 

he had nowhere else to go. James had been gainfully employed for more than 10 years when 

he began to feel ill.  Soon his medical issues made it impossible for him to keep working and 

he was forced to go out on disability. 
 

After paying the co-pays on his medications, his familyôs rent and utilities bills, James had 

very little left to purchase food and other necessities for his family.   
 

It was hard for him to ask for help, but with nowhere else to turn, he did.  Catholic Charities 

found him a specialist who assessed the familyôs needs and directed them to appropriate 

resources in his community.   He went to his Parish Outreach, where his family received food 

that helped them make it through the month.  James and his family got the help they so 

desperately needed.   
 

Today, James is back to work and the family is doing well.  ñI am so thankful that I know 

there is somewhere I can turn, where there are people that care, people I can talk to, if I am 

ever in such a situation again,ò shared James. 

 
 

Thank you for considering this special request to make a gift to the  

2015 Catholic Ministries Appeal.  Please know that no gift is too small, and every gift 

makes a difference in the lives of Dads like James and so many others. 

 You may pick up information and pledge cards on the table in the Atrium, next to the 

Sunday bulletins.  For more information, visit www.CatholicMinistriesAppeal.org  

or call 516-379-5210 ext. 2                       
 

                

 

By participating in the Catholic Ministries Appeal, we are given 

the opportunity to serve the poor and those in need. 

2015 
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Parish of the Holy Cross  
Nesconset, New York  

Financial Report  - Fiscal Year 2014 / 2015 
June 1ð30, 2015 

June 30th , 2015        
        Cash / Checking A/Cs:   $   83,955.   

       Liabilities: $ 289,581.   Mortgage on Rectory   Unitas Fund:                    $ 236,746. 
                     Money Market:  $    39,459. 

            R.O.M.R.:  $    66,862. 
              Institution Inv.Inc: $    53,439.   
                      

 
Revenue:        
  

 Sunday Collections   6/1ï to 6/30/15  $ 51,726. Avg Weekly Collection:     $ 10,345. 
 R.O. M. R. Collection:         3,003.  
 Donations & Fees Parish Programs:        5,623.   Includes: Rel Ed.(1,320),Seniors(170)VBS (2835) Parish Out. (1,298) 
 Other Auxiliary Revenue:         7,208.   Includes: Donations, Baptisms, Funerals, Masses, Candles 
 Interest:              947.      
 Fund Raising:               4,470.   Includes:  Cash Calendar (3,110) Other (1,360) 

 Collection on behalf of others:        3,455.   Includes:  Religious Ret (1,991) Peterôs Pence (1,409) Comm (55) 

 

Total Revenue                  $  76,432. 
  

  

Expenditures: 
 Clergy & Lay Salaries:     $ 26,776.   Includes:  Clergy,  Rel.Ed, Parish Out, Clerical, Maintenance 
         Pastoral Assoc., Business Mgr., Music, Youth,  Sacristan 
 Clergy Fringe Benefits:                   2,751.   Includes:  Medical Insurance, Allowance, Pension 

 Lay Fringe Benefits:         3,268.   Includes:  Medical Insurance, Pension  
 FICA Employer Taxes:         1,802. 
 Parish Programs:          5,213.   Includes:  Parish Out (524),  Rel. Ed (2,813), Seniors (175),  
           VBS (1,239)  Hospitality (378)  Youth (84)

 Cash Calendar:          2,000. 
 Diocesan  Assessment:        13,215.   Includes:   4th quarterðJune, July, August  
 Regional School Assessment:      20,360.   Includes:   4th quarterðJune, July, August 

 Printing & Office:         2,122.   Includes:  Office Supplies, Phone, Printing, Postage,Cable, Bank 
 Liturgical Expenses:            999.   Includes:  Altar Hosts /Wine,  Candles, Flowers, Charity 
 Rectory Household:            755.   Includes:  Food, Residence Exp, Maint., Phone, Cable, Utilities 
 Interest on Loans:         1,451.   Includes:  Mortgage  
 Building Utilities:         1,846.   Includes:  PSEG,LI(1,651),  National Grid (125) SCWA (70) 

 Contracted Maintenance & Supplies:           774.    

  
Regular Expenditures:     $ 83,332.   
Deficit:  June 1-30, 2015               ($ 6,900).      Year to DateðSept. 1,2014ðJune 30, 2015: 

            Revenue:     $  895,549. 
            Regular Expend:    $  804,762. 

            Surplus:     $        90,787. 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

 In an attitude of responsible stewardship and fiscal accountability, we publish a simple reporting of 

our financial position. This report is for the tenth month of our fiscal year, which began 9/01/14. 
 

 We submit this report for your information and consideration, trying to keep you better informed of 

our financial situation with what you have provided through your Stewardship of Treasure and how we 

are using your gift.  The format follows the categories of  Diocesan accounts on which our extensive year-

end Financial Reports are based.   

  

 We thank you for your constant support.  If you have questions and/or suggestions, we would  

welcome them.   God continue to bless us all.              The Finance Committee 
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CASH CALENDAR 
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Saturday, July 11th          5:00 PM Mass 

¶ BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS       Atrium  

 

Sunday, July 12th        All Masses  

¶ BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS      Atrium 

¶ BAPTISMS       1:00PM Worship Area 

 

Monday, July 13th           7:15 - 8:30 PM 

¶ K OF C GENERAL MEETING     Fr. Joe Room  

 

Wednesday, July 15th       7:00 PM 

¶ LEVEL 8 CATECHIST MEETING    Atrium  

 

Thursday, July 16th        7:00 PM  

¶ PRAYER ON THE LAWN      Parish House 

 

Saturday, July 18th          5:00 PM Mass 

¶ BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS       Atrium 

¶ CAR WASH PRE-SALE      Atrium  

 

Sunday, July 19th        All Masses  

¶ BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS      Atrium 

¶ CAR WASH PRE-SALE      Atrium  

MEETINGS THIS WEEK 
 

This weekend, July 11/12, at the 

Offertory we will 

also be collecting 

for our Roof and 

Other Major 

Renovations.  

SPECIAL COLLECTION 

OUTREACH COMMUNITY VEGETABLE GARDEN  
 

Men, Women and Young People, 

 

We know that everyone is very busy with work and family, but we are hoping that everyone 

could give 1/2 hour weekly to weed the beds of our Outreach Community Vegetable Garden.  

Just 1/2 hour per week, any day and any time, would help greatly.   

 

We are looking for volunteers of all ages from students to retirees.  

If you are a student in need of community service hours for school, 

this is a great way to get hours.  

 

The mission of the Community Garden is to grow, harvest, and 

distribute fresh vegetables to those in need in our community.   If you 

have any questions, please contact Ken Ulrich at krulrich@gmail.com . 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

HEARING DEVICES  

For parishioners who have difficulty 
hearing, Holy Cross has individual 
devices which can amplify sound.  They 
are simple to use and work for those who 
wear hearing aids and those who do not. 
 
If you are in need of a hearing device, 
please see an Usher or the Sacristan prior 
to Mass.  

mailto:krulrich@gmail.com
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